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Dear Members of the New Mexico Library Association- 
 
I invite you to take time to look at the ALA site, https://ebooksforall.org/  
 
The concern of this site is to bring a discussion from ALA to member libraries and 
librarians regarding the recent Macmillan Publishing decision to change the fee structure 
and charges incurred when purchasing e-books from Macmillian and Blackstone.  
 
Unfortunately, beginning November 1, 2019, Macmillan Publishers began its library 
embargo of new eBook releases. This action occurred despite a strong outcry from the 
library community and the general public for Macmillian to reconsider their actions. If 
you look on the ALA.org site you will find in the news section updates from the ALA on 
discussions held with Macmillian Publishing, and the efforts of the ALA to speak with 
members of the US Congress on this issue.  
 
As we met in Albuquerque for our 2019 Annual Conference with the MPLA also in 
attendance, a petition of 160,000 signatures was given to Macmillian Publishing, asking 
Macmillian to reverse their policy which would limit libraries access to e-books.  ALA 
President Wanda Brown, who keynoted our recent Annual Conference stated, "The 
mission of public libraries across the country is to ensure access to information and 
content for all, but Macmillanôs e-book restrictions will drastically restrict our ability to 
serve millions of readers. Libraries, publishers, and authors should be allies - not 
adversaries - in expanding the number of readers and encouraging the exploration of 
new titles and subjects.ò 
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Dear Eli, 
 
As the President of the New Mexico Library Association (NMLA), I write in opposition to the proposed change by 
Macmillan and Blackstone regarding fees charged for their e-books to library institutions. 
  
NMLAôs membership is quite diverse and its members represent all aspects of librarianship in the Land of 
Enchantment: tribal, school, public, academic, and special libraries that serve their communities throughout the 
state. We are a professional group which upholds one another in legislative and programmatic efforts. We affirm the 
Right to Read initiatives of the ALA, and support many literacy programs within our state. Even though most library 
budgets are ñthinò we are dedicated to serving the public trust. 
  
My concern is the present direction of Macmillian Publishing and Blackstone and their proposed billing of e-books. 
In particular, the changes in billing and access to e-books housed in libraries, charging by a different formula, so to 
steeply raise the expense of this product. As an advocate for the public trust, and supporter of access to reading 
materials, I fear that the actions of Macmillian and Blackstone will erode the ability for many of our member libraries 
to purchase their materials. There is no pathway forward for many of our libraries to change their budgetary 
patterns to accommodate the change proposed. 
 
Because we have an ethical obligation and duty to provide for the literacy and education of the public, we are 
unable to support Macmillian and Blackstone as we work with our patrons. As trusted stewards of public funds, we 
must consider other options for access which do not impose unnecessary barriers. It is fiscally irresponsibleðand 
detrimental to other patronsðfor libraries to make choices in favor of more expensive products, such as from 
Macmillian and Blackstoneðif there are options to find such products from other vendors. In a time of thin budgets 
and low financial reserves, I suggest to our members to choose wisely from other vendors, and to serve the public 
good of their patrons. 
  
I will propose to the NMLA Board that we create a Task Force to continue to monitor not only Macmillian and 
Blackstone, but to monitor the industry standards regarding the purchase of information, as well as the rights of 
libraries who hold materials in any format for use with their patrons.  
 
I ask for your support of this process, and your insights as we organize this Task Force. Thank you for your 
leadership in our state toward many initiatives to support readership, literacy, and the unique cultural and societal 
diversity we appreciate and support in New Mexico. 
  
Sincerely, 
 

David E. Cox, PhD, MS-LIS 
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Letter to New Mexico State Librarian from NMLA President  

 
Following is a letter that  I sent to Mr Eli Guinnee, our New Mexico State Librarian, where I protest to 
the actions of Macmillan and Blackstone.  
 
As a community of Librarians we serve a variety of venues. Tribal, School, Public, Academic and 
Special Libraries. I sense that the action of Macmillian is a ñbellweatherò of changes to come. And as 
some of our Library settings suffer from this move other settings will soon follow.  
 
Concerned, and standing with you as we face issues together, 
 
David E Cox 
President, NMLA 
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Please congratulate all of this yearôs award winners: 
 
Legislator of the Year Award: Representative Gail Armstrong Senator 
Jerry Ortiz y Pino 
 
Marion Dorroh Memorial Scholarship: Jennifer Guerin 
 
Michener Library New Mexico Library Amigo Award: Shel Neymark  
 
New Mexico Library Leadership Award: Lynette Schurdevin  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

NMLA Annual Conference 2019 Awardees 
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